
 

Town Council Meeting 

February 4th, 2019 

Minutes 

 

1. The meeting of the Campobello Town Council was held on February 4th, 

2019 in the Campobello Fire Department Training Room. The meeting was 

called to order by Mayor Pro Tem, Lydia (Lee) Neves at 7:00 PM. Members 

present were Mayor Pro Tem Mayor Lydia (Lee) Neves, Council Members 

Don Cohenour, Willie Matthews and Reitha Stevenson. Invocation was 

done by Don Cohenour followed by the Pledge of Allegence. 

 

2. Introduction of the Council Members took place immediately following the 

invocation. Also in attendance were Fire Chief, Eddie McNeill and Chief of 

Police, Chad McNeill. Town residents, Allie Caldwell, Rick Swaney and 

Kevin and Penny Ford. Mayor Philip Wilds. 

 

3. Council Member, Lydia Neves made a motion to accept the January 7th, 

2019 minutes, second by Council Member, Reitha Stevenson and carried 

unanimous.  

 

4. Monthly Police Department update from Chief Chad McNeill. Chief 

McNeill informed Council that the Police Department has answered 65 for 

month of January 2019. 

 

 

5. Monthly Fire Department update from Chief Ed McNeill. Chief McNeill 

informed Council that the Fire Department had taken 35 calls in the month 

of January 2019. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6. Old Business- 

Speed humps for Cane Creek/ maximum of 3- Survey from residents these 

are necessary for ball game season, new subdivision 

Mayor Philip Wilds- open discussion Pro Tem Mayor/ Lydia Neves remains 

as Pro Tem 

Candidate for 2 new council seats starts February 26th/ Names to be 

submitted-forms available 

Phatboz sold-Chad met with new owner/ apply for vehicle license/lot to be 

graveled 

Town Hall hours – hours approved 40 

Old Mill Annexation- Chad/ property owner decide on 75% of property 

Regan Street Annexation-Chad / Builder has not responded yet 

 

   

7. New Business- 

 

 

8. Other Business-none 

 

 

9. Adjourned- February 4th, 2019 at 8:10 p.m. 

With no further business presented, Council member Lydia Neves, made a 

motion to adjourn, second by Mayor Philip Wilds and carried unanimous. 

Mayor Philip Wilds adjourned business meeting at 8:10 PM.  

 

Let it be known, there are times it may be necessary for the Council Members to enter 

an executive meeting directly following adjournment of business meeting. 

 

Town of Campobello Council Meeting minutes recorded by Town Clerk, Leslie Martin 

on this 4th  day of February 2019.    


